*(Note:

Town of Ayer

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for March 23, 2016

The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for March 23, 2016 was called to order at 7pm.
A Moment of Silence was observed for the recent terrorist attacks in Brussels, Belgium.

The BOS heard public input from a resident regarding having the electrical and phone utilities placed
underground on East Main Street as patt of the East Main Street improvement project. Thatcher
Keezer, Vice President for MassDevelopment discussed the potential of a Super Town Meeting as
well as other issues of mutual interest with the BOS.

The BOS and Fin Com conducted a Joint Meeting to review and discuss the DRAFT FY 2017
Budget and DRAFT Annual Town Meeting Warrant.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve a Class II Motor Vehicle License for Ayer Auto Repair, LLC. (85-87
Central Avenue)

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the West Main Street Culvert Replacement Engineering Contract in
the amount of $96,625.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Town of Ayer’s 2016 Green Communities Grant Application as
presented by the Town Engineer.

The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint Ms. Susan Copeland to the Ayer Council on Aging Board of
Directors.

The BOS voted (3-0) to re-appoint Mr. Mike Detillion as the Ayer Veterans Affairs Agent for a one
year term from April 1, 2016 to March 31, 2017 in accordance with MGL.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the Building Department Reorganization/Hours Proposal as
presented by the Town Administrator.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve an Amendment to the FY 2011 CDBG Grant as presented by the
Town Administrator.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the February 9, 2016 and February 16, 2016 BOS Meeting Minutes.

The BOS Adjourned from Open Session at approximately 8:45pm to go into Executive Session and
adjourned for the evening from the Executive Session.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, April 5, 2016 at 7pm at the
Ayer Town Hall

The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.)



